
 

UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 
 

 
May 12, 2016 

 
 
 
 
Mr. William Steele 
Regional Administrator, West Coast Region 
National Marine Fisheries Service 
501 West Ocean Boulevard, Suite 4200 
Long Beach, CA  90802-4213 
 
SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR CONCURRENCE WITH LIST OF FEDERALLY LISTED 

SPECIES AND HABITATS FOR THE REVIEW OF THE DIABLO CANYON 
POWER PLANT, UNITS 1 AND 2, LICENSE RENEWAL APPLICATION  

 
Dear Mr. Steele: 
 
The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) is reviewing an application submitted by 
Pacific Gas & Electric Company (PG&E) for the renewal of the operating licenses for Diablo 
Canyon Power Plant (DCPP), Units 1 and 2.  The application for renewal was submitted in a 
letter dated November 23, 2009, pursuant to Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations 
(10 CFR) Part 54.  If approved, the NRC’s issuance of the renewed licenses would authorize 
PG&E to operate DCPP, Units 1 and 2, for an additional 20 years beyond the current licensing 
periods, which expire on November 2, 2024 and August 26, 2025, respectively. 
 
On July 1, 2015, the NRC staff sent your office a letter (Enclosure 1) notifying you that the NRC 
staff was resuming its review of the DCPP license renewal application.  Within that letter, the 
NRC staff requested NMFS’s concurrence per 50 CFR 402.12(e) with the list of 17 Federally 
listed species that may occur near DCPP (see Table 1 in Enclosure 1).  The NRC has not 
received a response from your office.  On May 9, 2016, the NRC staff biologist, Michelle Moser, 
contacted Dan Lawson of your staff, who suggested that the NRC resubmit this request.  As 
described in the enclosed letter, the NRC requests your concurrence with its table of Federally 
listed species (Table 1 in Enclosure 1) per 50 CFR 402.12(e).  
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If you have any questions or require additional information regarding the project, please contact 
Michelle Moser, Biologist, by phone at 301-415-6509 or by e-mail at Michelle.Moser@nrc.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
      /RA/ 
 
 

James G. Danna, Chief 
Environmental Review and 
   Projects Management Branch 
Division of License Renewal 
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 

 
 
Docket Nos. 50-275 and 50-323 
 
Enclosure: 
As stated 
 
cc w/encls:  Listserv 
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BGrange 
MMoser 
DLogan 
JDanna 
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